
RCW 60.42.030  Lien on net rental proceeds—Order to show cause—
Hearing.  (1) If a broker has a lien on net rental proceeds pursuant 
to RCW 60.42.010(2), and the broker has recorded a notice of claim of 
lien against proceeds and otherwise complied with the requirements of 
this chapter, the broker may apply by motion to the superior court for 
the county where the commercial real estate, or some part thereof, is 
located, for an order directing the owner to appear before the court 
at a time no earlier than seven nor later than fifteen days following 
the date of service of the motion and order on the owner, and show 
cause as to why the relief requested should not be granted. The motion 
must state the grounds upon which relief is asked, and must be 
supported by the affidavit of the broker setting forth a concise 
statement of the facts upon which the motion is based.

(2) The order to show cause must clearly state that if the owner 
fails to appear at the time and place noted, the broker shall be 
entitled to an order enjoining the owner from paying the net rental 
proceeds from such lease to any party other than the broker, and that 
the owner shall be ordered to pay the costs requested by the broker, 
including reasonable attorneys' fees.

(3) If, following a hearing on the matter, the court determines 
that the owner is, or was, a party to an agreement for the lease of 
commercial real estate, which did or will result in the owner being 
obligated to pay to the broker a commission pursuant to the terms of a 
commission agreement, the court shall issue an order enjoining the 
owner from paying the net rental proceeds from such lease to any party 
other than the broker. The court shall also order the owner to pay 
such net rental proceeds to the broker and award costs and reasonable 
attorneys' fees to the broker, to be paid by the owner. If the court 
determines that the owner is not, or was not, a party to an agreement 
for the lease of commercial real estate, which did or will result in 
the owner being obligated to pay to the broker a commission pursuant 
to the terms of a commission agreement, the court shall issue an order 
so stating and awarding costs and reasonable attorneys' fees to the 
owner, to be paid by the broker. Such orders are final judgments.

(4) Proceedings under this section shall not affect other rights 
and remedies available to the parties under this chapter or otherwise. 
[1997 c 315 § 4.]
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